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EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING AGENDA & MINUTES
Thursday, February 7, 2013- 10:30 pm – 12:00 pm; 1:30 pm – 3:30 pm
Sheraton Denver Downtown, Director’s Row E Room
Denver, Colorado
I. Call to Order, Roll Call, Introduction of Guests.  10:55  13 required for Quorum.  Quorum is met. 
Don May, Patti Webster. Barb Cook, Julie Brewen, Betsey Martens, Alan Feinstein, Lynell Smith, Terry Feveryear., Lori Rosendahl , Sherry Scudder, John Stengle, Duane Hopkins ,Craig Maraschky, Revonda Stordahl, Kim Giordano, Ed Talbot. 
II. Approval of Minutes from October 28, 2012- Nashville, TN.
Moved by Alan seconded by Terry Approved.

III. Treasurer’s Report

A. YTD Financial Report (handout) - Dave just received this am.  Nothing new.  General Operating expenses.  Members asked about web development – Dave explained that if there are changes he needs professional assistance with he hires the web developer.
Don asked if we could change the MPNAHRO budget to reflect a calendar year instead of the federal fiscal year.  Motion made by Sherry seconded by Lori .  Kim stated that there is some work that must be done with the IRS to allow this. Sheri withdrew her motion.  Kim will conduct the research and complete the paperwork to go into effect for next year.
B. 2013 Budget
IV. Staff Report

A. Regional Conference Report

1. Sponsorship (pages 2-3 ) Handout reviewed.  To date is at $35,100.00  Budgeted goal is $40,000.00  Dave said he plans on exceeding that goal significantly.  EDs in Colorado have made great contacts.  Two Diamond Sponsors are Johnson Controls, and First Bank.  Emerald Sponsors are Ballard/Spar, CHFA, Yardi and Wells Fargo Bank.  More sponsors are expected at this level.  Discussion took place on additional folks to contact.  More sponsors are needed for the maintenance track of the conference. April 1, 2013 is the deadline.
2. Program/ Registration Brochure (handout)
a. Events  - Historic City Pub Crawl event planned for Tuesday night.
b. General Sessions and Lunches - CHFA is our reception sponsor.  Closing session CONAHRO annual meeting and Housing Tour.  Keynote speaker (Name) is highly recommended and has confirmed that he will do the opening session called Inspire Integrity.  Thursday – NAHRO candidates, Preston Prince, Clif Martin, Steve Merritt.  Betsey, Preston and JZ will do National Outlook on Housing Presentation.  Patti raised concern to extend an invitation to HUD Regional Office to have their presence at the conference.
c. Workshops  - Table finalized.  
3. Logistics – Dave reported this is all under control – Co Springs HA will handle all mail in registrations and they will man the booth.
B. South Africa Delegation Site Visits during NAHRO Denver Summer Conference

Nola contacted Dave.  South Africa is sending a group to our Summer Conference in Denver.  Ismael will guide for Denver, Betsey in Boulder and Dave is looking for further ideas from the MPNAHRO and CONAHRO.

LUNCH BREAK- 12:00 pm -1:30 pm
V. Committee Highlights/ Activities (5 minutes each)

A. Housing



Ann Horton
Terry & Lori reported that they are working on getting ASSIHA re-introduced. Lori reported that HUD will present to them on EPIC (CAP Fund/Energy reporting tool).
They are also working on REAC inspection protocol – Lori feels that HUD has heard them and it will not be implemented for Section 8.

FSS award letters will be going out this next week per Laurie Rawson at HUD.  Congressional notifications will go out first.

Betsey asked if the housing group has discussed MTW expansion,  as it applies to ASSHIA.  

NAHRO has broken away from the stakeholder agreement because the housing group thought that we could provide better principles then what were in the stakeholder agreement.  Lori and Terry said that they did not discuss the stakeholder agreement in their meetings – they simply discussed the MTW language in AHSSIA.  Would it be better to de-couple MTW expansion with AHSSIA?

Terry stated that the Housing Committee is very supportive of expanding MTW.

B. CR&D




LuAnn Clark

 Alan reported that they have some late breaking news but will defer to Duane.
C. Professional Development

Sherry Scudder
 Sherry reported that there is a new NPDS website.  Intro to a grant writing course being offered.  Soon to come, salary comparability and green PNA.  She asked everyone to take a look at the website.  Exciting news on PD – Duane reported that the new CR&D certification was approved in Nashville and NPDS is moving forward with the design and they are working directly with PD of Neighborworks.  They will have a joint meeting in DC to help finalize all of this.  This certification will be advertised with both NAHRO and Neighborworks websites.  The curriculum is a combination of NAHRO and Neighborworks trainings.  We are co-branding and advertising it.
Clif’s group is working on the certification exams.  The job analysis and certification test will be taking place next year.

Special thanks to Duane Hopkins – some of the best volunteer work NAHRO has seen.

D. Member Services


Revonda Stordahl
 Craig reported He thinks the group needs to be energized.  They made a few recommendations on trying to open up the website so members don’t have to enter their password each time.
Julie asked if it is even a stand alone committee?  Isn’t the majority of work done by staff?

Betsey said that strategically – it is the most important committee at NAHRO.

MPNAHRO asked the committee to take on the development of New Members from some groups not already involved in NAHRO.

Sherry stated that there is an issue with emerging leaders – they are being shot down by member services.

John would rather be invisible – but reported that there was a presentation from an emerging leader and it was very well received.  He said they also work on awards.  He also stated that in two years, the committee operates differently than what he expected.

Betsey stated they should be working on NAHRO’s future market share. 
John stated that he would like a database of SD membership.  Dave told him to contact Jasmine at NAHRO.

Alan stated that he was surprised that NAHRO does not have a legislative committee when AHRO is considered a lobbying organization and he thinks this should be the thrust of the national organization.

Betsey stated that NAHRO does not see themselves as a lobbying organization – as a 501C3 – we cannot be a lobbying organization.

Alan asked why it cannot  be and Betsey stated that it is due to NAHRO constitution.

A suggestion was made to send a resolution to NAHRO BOG to have the constitution amended.  

A motion was made by Alan, seconded by Craig to send a resolution to NAHRO to request that the Legislative Network Task Force be elevated to a National standing committee.

Members discussed – Approved unanimously.

E. Commissioners



Joan Smith
None to report.
F. B&A




Barb Cook
Barb reported that we have lost revenue at national conferences because of attendance.  They are having monthly calls on this.  They are starting with the audit.  She said we are good financially, but membership is an issue.
G. International



Ed Talbot
Julie reported that the committee is moving along with strategic partners and alliances.  Ten years ago she tried to make the international committee more relevant.  They have done this with what information is brought back to the membership.  Now there are two study exchanges taking place and that International Urban Development association is the best group to align with NAHRO.  They will continue this conversation in DC.  The revolution from study tours and dinner clubs is certainly elevated.  UN habitat and INTA are both important groups for NAHRO to align with.

Julie also stated that ICMA (International County Management Association) needs to be part of the discussion.

H. Legislative Network


Ismael Guerrero
Don stated that MPNAHRO sent out sign on letters from Senator Murray and a non- defensive discretionary funding letter.  Both are important to our profession.

There was more discussion on how we continue to get the message out.  Betsey stated that there is a big push for both state and regional chapters to beef up and adopt leg net groups.  Per Senator Murray – “If we do not get loud, we will be steamrolled” (as a NAHRO Group)

Julie asked what kind of communication is expected.  What is the quantitative measure?  Is NAHRO making it too hard?  Do we need daily calls, monthly calls?  What?

Betsey said what they are hearing from members is that they are afraid of what to say – so our members are asking for all of this.  It is important for all representatives to make calls about housing – all housing authorities, not just the leg net rep for that area.

Commissioners need to be calling – directors need to call, residents need to call

Emails and calls are tallied by congressional staff.  More, More, More..

 Betsey said we should give prizes for legislative contacts – make it worth while to the person, not just the industry.  
Dave will check on the ticket counter of the National NAHRO Advocacy site and how we would count those contacts not made on the site.  We will pilot a competition.

I. State Reports



Chapter Presidents

John – SD – SD is a group of a few individual members operating independently to do the work of what a lot more of a group should be doing.  He is publishing a newsletter and publishing executive committee meeting minutes to the members.  He is reaching out to agencies that are not members of SD NAHRO.  He is frustrated – speaking only as the president – he is trying to elevate his state chapter to the level that it can be.  New faces and new leadership is needed.  John is visiting H.A.s.with new directors and invites them to NAHRO.  Sherry stated that they are planning the state NAHRO meeting and feels that the new directors will attend.  
Craig – CO  lots of work from the state to reflect the notices recently published by HUD.  They have a legislative e-newsletter that goes out monthly.  Joint conference planning with MPNAHRO.

Lynell – UT  Planning their conference which is in St. George this year, same time as Regional NAHRO.  She said they are having the same challenges as other chapters.  Betsey commended Lynell for bringing in more CAP agencies and for being ahead of the group.  Betsey is attending the conference this year.
Patti – MT – there has been no NAHRO activity for the past few years.

Nothing from Wyoming.

II. Strategic Planning Update (pages 4-5)
III. Old Business

A. Discussion of Regional Conference Future
Committee meeting held here in Denver today – Dave reported on discussion.  In light of the poor attendance in Cody – we felt the need to analyze the situation.  This committee will meet monthly between now and July to bring a recommendation to MPNAHRO at that meeting.

Dave discussed the ideas brought up by the group.
Motion made by Betsey and seconded by Patti that MPNAHRO offer a NAHRO training at each Regional NAHRO conference.

Motion approved.

B. By Laws (handouts)
1. Utah NAHRO Bylaws

Lynell presented Utah’s changes.  They have been approved by Utah Board, Members, MPNAHRO member services.

Motion made by  Barb C. seconded by Revonda.  Approved.

2. MPRC Bylaws  Dave presented the changes to MPNAHRO bylaws.  Changes were approved electronically by membership.  Diane Hovestad pointed out an additional change – Non committee members such as task force members, etc  The six standing committees are commissioners, PD, Member Services, CR & D, Housing, & International.   We discussed including Leg Net, Housing America to be considered in our quorum.
Members discussed.  

Motion made by  Barb and seconded by Lynell Bylaws, Article 4 
Section 1 to be changed back to the previous version.  Passed unanimously.

3. NPDS Licensure for Commissioner Training – Dave stated that NAHRO is not willing to allow this as a region at this time – He will keep pushing this.  CO NAHRO will move forward with the licensure.
IV. President’s Report
Don reported that it is a bit challenging to get much accomplished from a strategic standpoint when we only get together just a few times a year.  He wants to engage the group on what they would like to achieve in the next few years and to craft our agendas so we get the housekeeping items done quickly, leaving time to work on our plan.  He stated that we are working on moving forward with a legislative work plan that we can be working on for the upcoming year.

Sherry would like the MPNAHRO to work on the training for NPDS and to communicate more to get members certifications, since we are a training agency and start utilizing our training centers in our region more.
All certifications require ethics – might be a good place to start.

Patti mentioned that it is good PR for H.A.s. to show that they participate in ethics training.

We will check with Clif Martin to see if he can give an ethics training for us at the Regional Conference.

A. Regional Director Contract Renewal- motion made by Barb and seconded by Sherry to extend Dave’s contract to March 31, 2013.  Any increase approved in the contract negotiations would be retroactive to February 1, 2013.  Approved.
B. Nominating Committee for 2013 Election (page 6)
Members, are Betsey, Revonda, Lynell,  Sherry, Jill Elliott and Mike Stansfield.  Don established the chair as Lynell. 

C. How do we move from housekeeping to getting the work done?  The Executive Board is to work on housekeeping issues – group (BOARD) will do “the work”.  The Executive Board will notify members ahead of meetings with a list of work activity.

D. Betsey asked the Board to support her nomination for the Mary K Neno Award.  The Board agreed.

V. Strategic Planning/ Goals for 2013
MPNAHRP members discussed that the regional HUD calls are not good anymore.  They have gone downhill, ever since they combined with the other region.

Don is going to contact Ann to re-connect so that we communicate with our Region alone without combining with other regions or other regional staff.
Dave gave an update to the Strategic Planning Objectives Progress Report.  We have accomplished a lot and need to revisit some of the objectives and prioritize.

The membership directory is a work in progress.  The info is in, however, it needs to be segmented out by positions.

The group discussed that we do not want this directory sold to vendors.

All of the region needs to be invited on the quarterly meetings with Rick Garcia.  Given the report established with Colorado, EDs and Rick, we need to explore further.
VI. Next Meeting- NAHRO Legislative Conference, Washington DC. Time, date and location

     
      TBD.
VII. Adjournment   Meeting adjourned at 3:53.
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